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INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION


Date:		January 8, 2016

To:		Supervisor Theodore Lipscomb, Chairman, County Board of Supervisors

From:		Laurie Panella, Chief Information Officer, DAS-IMSD 
		Prepared by: Andrew Carrion, Business Analyst, DAS-IMSD
                      
Subject:	Report from the Chief Information Officer, Department of Administrative Services - Information Management Services Division, requesting authorization to execute an annual Software Support Agreement with ProPhoenix Corporation

Issue

Wisconsin State Statute §59.60 (12) requires approval of the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors for all contracts with binding extensions into future budget years.  Consistent with this statute, the Chief Information Officer of the Department of Administrative Services - Information Management Services Division (DAS-IMSD) is requesting authorization to execute an annual Software Support Agreement with ProPhoenix Corporation to obtain licensing and support services in connection with the new ProPhoenix Correctional Management System (CMS).  

Background

The ProPhoenix Correctional Management System (CMS) is a shared Milwaukee County Sheriff Office (MCSO) and House of Correction (HOC) web-based correctional management solution that will replace the legacy mainframe Criminal Justice Information System (CJIS) in 2016.  This project is authorized under capital project WO424 – Jail Management System.  As with most applications purchased by Milwaukee County, an annual licensing, support and maintenance fee is required (Software Support Agreement).  

IMSD will implement the ProPhoenix CMS by the third quarter of 2016.  The Software Support Agreement would begin one year from the go live ready date. Therefore, the first Software Support Agreement fee will not be due until 2017 in the amount of $120,500.  Milwaukee County will be subject to an annual increase between three to six percent for years two through five.  After that, the fee is capped at a maximum three percent increase for the period by which MCSO and HOC will continue to use the software.    

Recommendation

The Chief Information Officer of DAS-IMSD respectfully requests the authority to enter into a multi-year Software Support Agreement with ProPhoenix Corporation.  This annual agreement will provide necessary licensing, maintenance and support services in connection with the use of the ProPhoenix CMS software.  

A fiscal note is attached.


Prepared By:							Approved By:


								__________________	
Andrew Carrion, DAS-IMSD				Laurie Panella, DAS-IMSD
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cc:	County Executive Chris Abele
Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff
Supervisor Willie Johnson Jr., Co-Chair, Finance and Audit Committee
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Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors
Teig Whaley-Smith, Director, Department of Administrative Services
Steve Kreklow, Policy, Strategy and Budget Administrator, DAS
Steve Cady, Research & Policy Director, Comptroller’s Office
Lara Lukasik, Budget & Management Analyst, DAS
Janelle Jensen, Committee Clerk, Finance and Audit Committee
Gina DeSota, Administrator Financial Operations, DAS-Central Business Office
Clare O’Brien, Financial Manager, DAS-Central Business Office
Fran Dawson, Project/Operations Manager, DAS-IMSD
Andrew Carrion, Business Analyst, DAS-IMSD

